
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club 

Board Minutes for September 8, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:03 P.M. Board members Jean 
Wilson, Leda Fields, Mary Neal, Bill Donovan, Don Alderman, Jan Zinner, and Club Manager 
Barbara Weiss were in attendance. 

Minutes: A motion was made to accept the minutes as read by Don Alderman and 2nd by Bill 
Donovan. All voted yes.  

Treasurers Report: Net income for the month of August was $356.86 with an ending balance of 
$9,596.02.  There were tables 244. 

Club Manager: The new system of balancing and stratifying the field is working. It will be very 
beneficial when we need to divide into two sections. There was a motion by Jean to used Bill’s 
program and 2nd by Jan, all voted in favor. 

Some of the players from Tom Snow’s class are playing on Monday and Wednesday. It would be 
nice to give them a free play for the 1st time. (The Unit Board is planning on giving out a sheet 
with a Free Play for all clubs in the area in December.) 

 As of January the Stop Card will no longer be used at ACBL Tournaments, there was a move by 
Jean to remove stop card effective immediately and was 2nd by Bill Ringbom, all voted in favor. 

Old Business: North county is raising their fees to $6/game. After discussion it was decided that 
our fees will remain the same. 

New Business: There was a motion to have New Novice section and lesson every 2nd Wed of 
month starting Nov 8th  by Jan and 2nd by Leda. All voted in favor. The fee for that night will Be 
$6 and pizza will be served. 

The Unit Board meeting request $150. for food for the Sectional. There motion was made by 
Jan 2nd by Jean, all voted in favor. 

The Toni Gold Day has been cancelled since she has already left the area. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Don Alderman and 2nd by Bill Donovan to adjourn at 4:45 PM. 
All voted in favor. 

  

Respectfully submitted,  

  

Leda Fields  

  

 


